From: John Bridgeman
Sent: 28 August 2020 11:18

To: I
cc N George smith; NG

Subject: Re: Please verify for Chewell DC your original complaint letter re Wroxton Motocross Track

Good morning all,

| am writing to verify the letter below which my wife and | sent to Hornton Parish
Council.

It was the culmination of a series of verbal representations to Hornton Parish
Councillors we have been making over the past three years. It also now reflects our
growing loss of confidence in the ability of Cherwell District Council to address a
Public Nuisance which has become intolerable to the Hornton Conservation Village.

| believe that through persistently flouting Town and Country Planning Regulations
the Wroxton Heath Moto-Cross Activity should now be deemed illegal proving strong
grounds for a "Cease and Desist" Order

We strongly oppose the application for a Lawful Development Certificate being made
by the operators of the Wroxton Heath Moto-Cross Venue.

If moto-cross activity is to be allowed to continue in any way it must only be under
strictly limiting conditions which are both acceptable to residents of the Hornton
Conservation Village and which the District Council is prepared to enforce.

Regards,
John Bridgeman

Eastgate House
Eastgate
Hornton

Nr Banbury
Oxon

OX15 6BT




July 2020: Mr & Mrs Bridgeman to the chair of HPC

Re: Motocross which we note is on the agenda of your next meeting.

Originally, we were not opposed to the Motocross. Everyone needs somewhere to follow their sport
and we were encouraged to support it on the grounds that it was for local youngsters to enjoy some
sport and family fun at a strictly limited number of meetings.

We were assured that the number of weekends would not increase, neither would the number of
races in a day and nor would the volume of sound ever be allowed to rise to public nuisance levels.
We assumed that any changes to these assurances would need to be put to residents and any
proposed development of the site would need planning permission before any work were undertaken.

It appears assurances have not been adhered to and neither has necessary planning permission
been sought at the appropriate time to enable residents to examine the proposals and put their
comments to the Planning Authority.

John S Bridgeman Lindy J Bridgeman



